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Christmas greetings to all the devoted SANPAD researchers! 
 

After a successful research year, we can all sit back and relax for a while.  The first issue of our newsletter will 
not be “research-loaded”, but filled with blissful faces. 

 
 

 
Above:  All the innocent SANPAD faces 
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Below you’ll find some of the pics taken during the workshop that took place at the beginning of November. 

 

  
Rene relaxing after sharing her Hillbrow traffic ordeal… Guess who are married for more than 25 years (PS 

check     the colour-coding…) 
 

   
Janet enraptured in her thesis-topic.   Verna sharing her thesis progress. 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 

        
Proud Edgar and his stupendous PowerPoint presentation. 

 

        
Girl power at its best – I can still smell the fresh aroma of women working and thinking!  (Splendid aroma.) 
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OUR LADIES DRESSED IN PINK…  Were there perhaps a pink party going on without me knowing???? 
 

  
Juliana in action…  Note the mammoth progression that takes place…  or is she keeping all of us awake? 

 

 
Another pink lady attentively listening to her audience – desired of those who preach dialogue!!! 
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I can type….. 

 

 
Our dear Rosalie… quite difficult to capture on camera… 

 
Last but not least, Professor Roux and myself would like to congratulate those who recently completed their 

theses and who will be receiving their degrees soon.  A special thanks to all the researchers for their hard work 
during the year – it is highly appreciated.  Good luck with those busy preparing their proposals for January! 

 

 

 
 

 


